
STATE OF WASHINGTON 

DEPARTMENT OF ECOLOGY 
1250 W Alder St • Union Gap, WA 98903-0009 • (509) 575-2490 

May 14, 2021 

Sent via email and hard copy 

Greg Vogelpohl 
Resource Environmental, LLC 
925 Salida Del Sol Drive 
Paso Robles, CA 93446 

RE: Ecology approval of Supplemental Remedial Investigation reports, Phase 1 through 
Phase 5, for public comment 

• Site Name: Chelan Chevron 
• Site Address: 232 E. Woodin Avenue, Chelan 
• Facility Site ID No.: 77751227 
• Cleanup Site ID No.: 6660 
• Agreed Order No.: DE 10629 
• Chevron No.: 9-6590 

Dear Greg Vogelpohl: 

I am sending this letter to you, the agent who is acting on the behalf of Chevron. Thank you for 
commissioning the Supplemental Remedial Investigation Report Phase 5. I have also listed the 
draft documents previously submitted. Some of these reports were submitted earlier than your 
tenure on this project. 

1. Supplemental Remedial Investigation Report - Phase 1, dated December 14, 2015 
2. Supplemental Remedial Investigation Report - Phase 2, dated May 31, 2017 
3. Supplemental Remedial Investigation Report - Phase 3, dated August 17, 2020 
4. Supplemental Remedial Investigation Report - Phase 4, dated July 8, 2019 
5. Supplemental Remedial Investigation Report - Phase 5, dated April 27, 2021 

I approve these deliverables for public comment on behalf of the Washington State Department 
of Ecology. This approval is effective for the public comment period required before these 
separate reports can be deemed final. 

The final approval of all of the deliverables will be issued after the completion of all phases of 
the Supplemental Remedial Investigation together with the submittal and acceptance of the 
report that summarizes the findings of all of these phases. 
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The primary objective is to refine the conceptual site model sufficient to design remedy 
alternatives to be described in the Supplemental Feasibility Study and to select a preferred 
remedy. 

I do have comments regarding the findings from the Phase 5 investigation, which I will send 
under separate cover. One of the items to be discussed is whether an interim action is warranted 
to address the shallow soil contamination at 141 E. Woodin Avenue and/or at 221 E. Woodin 
Avenue. 

Sincerely, 

r;14A,, /JJif /1 J-_ 

John Mefford 
Cleanup Project Manager 
Department of Ecology 
Toxics Cleanup Program 
Central Region Office 

cc: Russ Shropshire, Leidos Engineering, LLC (electronic copy only) 
Tim Bishop, CEMREC 
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